ARTHUR WATTS CLARK (1923-2023) COMMENTS ON
“DOWNTOWN BY HISTORY AND CHOICE”

In 3 cents postal card dated and postmarked September 14, 1960, addressed to Dorothy (Ms.
Robert S.) Rankin then in Cashiers, NC, Arthur Clark reported on the historic congregational
meeting held the previous evening at First Presbyterian Church. He was then an Elder
representative on the Executive Committee of the church’s Long Range Study and Planning
Committee. The committee charged him and Diaconate representative Watts Hill, Jr. to draft
what became known as the Clark-Hill Report. The Report offered four options the first of
which was to remain downtown and substantially improve the physical plant while option 3
endorsed a selling the church property and relocating the church to a new site and physical
plant in the city’s southwest suburbs. Whatever choice was made, the Report insisted that the
congregational vote constituted “an overwhelming majority.” The larger Executive Committee
voted to present only option 3 to the congregation the proceedings of which and the
ramifications of which are the subiject of Arthur Clark’s card:
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